

## **District 90 Business Meeting May 6, 2025**

Welcome- Serenity Prayer- Attendance: DCM- Randy C., Alt. DCM- Maddie P., Treasurer- Jennifer R., Corrections/Henry Co.- Aaron M., Treatment- Erica B., Grapevine/Geneseo- Chris W., BTG- Gene V., Archives- Craig K., Intergroup Liaison- Mike K., Last Chance GSR- Michelle P., Last Chance Alt. GSR- Sarah A.

AA Birthdays: Michelle P.-3yrs.

Minutes Approval: Erica Motions, Sarah 2<sup>nd</sup>, Minutes Approved

### **Officer Reports:**

- **DCM:** Randy C.- I don't have much to report since the next Area Meeting is this coming Sat. and Our Delegate will give a short summary of what happened at the Conference. Although this is a Committee Meeting anyone can attend. He will give a detailed report at the June Assembly when the GSRs are present. I will send his Slideshow as soon as I get it.
- **Alt. DCM:** Maddie P.- Emailed the final agenda minutes if anyone's curious for them.
- **Treasurer:** Jennifer R. – Beginning Balance: \$ 1,259.58, Deposits: \$0.00, Debits: \$155.52, Set Aside Monies (debit) \$969.58, New Balance/Available Funds: \$134.48, Savings/Prudent Reserve: \$449.48.
- **Secretary:** OPEN

### **Committee Reports:**

- **Corrections:** Aaron M.- Received 8 Cases of Books from Area. If your Group hasn't already started a Pink Can Fund, I have the .pdf files for Pink Can Labels or if you want more information. D90 has always really benefited from the Pink Can Fund so... Guy getting released are starting to keep in touch afterwards.
- **Treatment:** Erica B.- Gave Carly Books for the Ranch. Still playing phone tag with Carti.
- **Accessibilities:** Beth P.- Absent.
- **PI:** Open                      ● **Literature:** Open                      ● **CPC:** OPEN
- **Grapevine:** Chris W.- No Report
- **BTG:** Gene V.- No Report.
- **Archives:** Craig K.- No Report.
- **Intergroup Liaison:** Mike K.- Intergroup ended up in the "Red" \$277.83. The Event made \$4,283.33. We have an opportunity to move where we're host the event for a much cheaper place, the Abbey Station has offered to let us use that so that may be new for next year. We're not sure yet. The Phone Chair and Newsletter Chair are still Open.

**GSR Reports:**

- **Geneseo:** Chirs W- Attendance is pretty good. We do have a speaker meeting. Friday, May 23rd, there's a flyer. Jacqueline M. from Three Legacies will be sharing her story. The only thing that dovetails from our neck of the woods There's a new meeting in Cambridge that just started Thursday nights at seven o'clock. At the community center. So, it's great to have another neighbor with a meeting.
- **Last Chance:** Michelle P.- We do have a speaker meeting on Friday, May 16th and our speaker is Last Chance's Burke. Sarah added, Rockford's Women's Luncheon at the Hoffman House on May 18th. It's a really, really nice event. If anybody doesn't have information or wants information or Anything, I have it.
- **Henry Co.:** Aaron M.- Our monthly speaker meeting will be Saturday the 17th. Potluck will be at six. Speaker will be at 7. Michelle P. will be our speaker from Last Chance. The following Tuesday, May 20th will be our business meeting. I know that we went through this flurry of adding meetings over the course of the last year. Some have had low attendance and we've made efforts to make sure someone is there to Chair. I can tell you with certainty that the Speaker Meeting, Sunday, 6.30, Tuesday, 8 o'clock, and Friday, 8 o'clock are heavily attended strong meetings so If you're ever wanting to venture out our way, I would aim for one of those.
- **Milan Hillcrest:** Pete B.- Absent.
- **Camden:** Jon B.- Absent.
- **New Beginnings:** Randy C.- Hello Everyone, the Meeting times are Monday at 6:30pm. Wednesday at 8pm, and Saturday at 2pm is the Primary Purpose Big Book Study. On May 18th around NOON, A.R.M. Chapter 17 will be arriving after their yearly Literature Run and we will host the Speaker Meeting afterwards. Food will be provided, join us for food, fun, & fellowship. If you are available, please stop in and share your experience, strength and hope, they could really use the outside influence.

**Old Business:** - June 21st Picnic Planning – Speaker-Rich H., is Confirmed. Duties Assigned. Possibly other Area Chairs may be added.

**New Business:** - Literature Workshop Set Date: Aug. 23<sup>rd</sup> and Aug. 9<sup>th</sup> as a backup. Pending Approval from Camden and Availability of Jan S. Area 20 Literature Chair. Starting time moved to 1pm as to not interfere with the 11am Meeting.

**Chris motions to adjourn, Erica seconds. Meeting Adjourned.**

**Next Meeting: June 3<sup>rd</sup>, 2025 at 6pm via Zoom.**